



## EESCC Meeting Minutes

July 3<sup>rd</sup>, 2024  
Sizzler

---

**Attendees: 18** – Bert Jacobson, Bonnie and Jim Mueller, Lorin and Bren Wamsley, Tim and Peggy Steck, Licia Shultz, Mike and Nadine Camicia, Paula Loftin, Mike and Gail Glass, Keith Olson, Scott and Sue Minder, Ted Ledgard, and John Schmidt.

President, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 6:39 pm.

Meeting Minutes –Secretary Peggy Steck read the July 3<sup>rd</sup>, 2024 meeting minutes. They were approved as read.

Treasurers Report – Jim Mueller read the treasurer’s report and it was approved as read.

### Old Business

**501(c)(3) Update** – Licia – there was no raffle at event 3 & 4, Licia was not there and there was no one else to run it.

Licia has called the Medford track to see if EEMSP can host a weekend for EESCC. She is still waiting for a response.

This year’s picnic will be July 24<sup>th</sup>

**Larison Hillclimb – Mike** – Its over! There were 47 drivers. Only two cars towed down the hill and only two cars towed away. Scott and Sue Minder were awarded the Shawn Donaldson friend of the hill award.

**Event 3 & 4 event Recap** – The weather sucked again! Bert had talked to 7 different food vendors and none were available. Which was fine as it would have been a wasted trip for them. The courses were great, Keith put a box on the bottom of the entrance road to break up the slalom. And we all agreed it was fun to go through and was a bit safer. There were 53 drivers on Saturday and 56 on Sunday. We had run groups of around 14 drivers. Come people were counted twice, since they ran a 2<sup>nd</sup> set of runs.

**Event 5 & 6 planning** – Bert brought the courses and they are similar to what we have run before, with a few changes. We will put the box on the opposite side of the road and maybe move it up. Need to figure out how to get the trailers towed up there and back. We will aim for 4 pm course setup on Friday. Jenna (hot dog lady) will be there.

### **Additional Agenda Items:**

**Bonnie** – Asked Mike if there will be a debrief meeting for Larison and he responded yes. She also asked about the insurance bill and he has not received it yet.

**Lorin W** – He brought up the sponsor ship prices, benefits and the banquet. He brought a list of sponsors benefits and proposals for prices and changing the banquet benefits. Lots of discussion. We finalized with

raising sponsorship to \$350 a year for event sponsors and \$1750 for the yearly sponsor. No more free banquet dinners for event sponsors and we dropped thank you gifts and will instead do a poster or certificate.

The banquet is tentatively set for Nov 9<sup>th</sup>.

**Scott and Sue Minder** – they would like to have a club gathering at their house. It would be a potluck with them providing the main course, Scott might smoke a turkey. I think the date was set for September 25<sup>th</sup>.

### **Home Page articles**

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Peggy Steck no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 8ish pm.